Minutes of TBI Comms Group meeting held at 4.00 on Wednesday 20 January 2016 at Wendy's.

Present
Wendy (Chair),  Peter Moffatt, Susan Howard, Maggie Dove (by Skype, after some initial difficulties).

Apologies
None
	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes 
	Of previous meeting 25 November 2015 – accepted.
	

	Matters arising 
	None
	

	1. Generic leaflet and membership form – updating
	After reviewing the discussion of this matter at the Admin meeting of 17 December 2015 it was decided that the membership form should be updated by the person who prepared the original artwork.  The changes would be the membership secretary's name and address to Vikki Trelfer's and adjustment of the concession criteria to 'Junior 16 and under, unwaged, pensioners, full-time students and under 18s in school'.  The form would then be photocopied to avoid the expense of printing, as further changes would be required before long.

With regard to the 'Change is coming' leaflet it was agreed that it was time for a radical rethink of the purpose and format of the form rather than tinkering with the details.  The purpose was agreed to be to put across the message – "This is what TBI does, do you want to become a member?"  Those present agreed to try to draft new text sections, with e.g. less on community gardens and more about liftshare and cycling.  A new combined format was suggested of a single folded A4 sheet with the membership form as a tear-off right page.  Again it was proposed to ask the original designer to update.
	Wendy

All

	2. Voices of Transition – DVD now purchased – when and where to show
	It was agreed to ask Anne if she would be willing to host a free showing at her house on Thursday 10 March.  If agreed this would be advertised in the March newsletter.
	Wendy

	3. Press officer situation
	Peter re-stated his well known view that this matter was important.  Nothing had come of a request by Martin to Vanessa some time ago that she ask Kenny Taylor if he might be willing to become involved in some way.  Wendy agreed to repeat the request to Vanessa, with the added suggestion that if he was not willing to be directly involved he might be willing to run a tutorial/workshop  on PR practice and skills.

The name of another possible candidate, who had not yet been approached, was mentioned.
	Wendy

	4. Newsletter
	Sue was praised for her inspirational editing of the newsletter, which she attributed to her taking a broad view, claiming to be still unfamiliar with the detail of TBI activities.  Julian was believed to be happy to continue with the technical make-up of the newsletter from material submitted by Sue.

Peter put forward a suggestion he had already made to Sue, that over a period the newsletter might include a regular feature "Know your Community Council", giving information about the members of each council, the area it covered and its main activities, with if possible an interview with the chair or other office-holder.  It was agreed that this would be a useful exercise.
	Peter, Sue

	5. Website
	There were no particular issues requiring discussion.  The posting of recipes had caused a slight increase in use of the forum.  Peter noted that it might be convenient at times to make use of the facility to create private folders in the document library, accessible only to those with editing permission to the document library page.
	


	6. shared place for storage of documents
	It was agreed that this was a matter both Comms and Admin had been discussing for too long without coming to any decisions.  Peter suggested it would help if we were clear about the things we were trying to, and that these were probably  1) Archiving historical documents; and  2) sharing and working jointly on files and documents relating to current or future events, projects or publications.  It was agreed that the first could probably be best achieved by TBI purchasing a portable hard drive for archive storage, and that Comms should recommend this to Admin for a decision.  The second objective seems to require finding a suitable online shared storage and collaborative working application,which we have so far not been able to do.  Wendy and others have had experience of using Dropbox successfully, but another director wants nothing to do with it.  Peter had looked at Google Drive, found it difficult to use and was not sure it would do what we wanted.  Martin had recently suggested Microsoft OneDrive, which had not been investigated in any detail.  Peter and Wendy agreed to do some more tests with Dropbox, which was coming to look like the least worst option.
	Peter, Wendy

	7. AOCB – date of next meeting
	Thursday 24 March.  Wendy to ask Maggie (at this point no longer connected), if she would be able to host this meeting.
	Wendy

	Close
	The meeting closed at about 5.40.
	


PM

